SHERMAN BOARD OF EDUCATION POLICY COMMITTEE MONDAY, OCTOBER 29, 2018 THE SHERMAN SCHOOL - LIBRARY MEDIA CENTER

Vision Statement

We enable all Sherman Students to become the best possible version of themselves. We provide an environment where our children develop into empathetic, self-directed, critical thinkers who don't give up when faced with challenges.

The Policy Committee meeting of the Sherman Board of Education was called to order by Mrs. Seeger at 4:30 PM.

1. PRESENT:

For the Board: Dr. Alexander, Mrs. Diotte and Mrs. Lenihan

Administration: Dr. Melendez Staff: Mr. Lombardozzi

2. DISCUSSED:

CABE Policy Update Material Review/Procedures: The CABE Policy Update Service keeps the Superintendent and the Board informed of the changes in laws, as well as new legislation at the State and Federal levels. The committee discussed the present procedure and received a Draft Policy Review Plan from Dr. Melendez. It is the committees desire to put a procedure in place to assist future Superintendents and Policy Committees, and to ensure continuity. The committee will review the draft and work on it at the next policy meeting.

Policy 1314/1324: Dr. Melendez requested this policy be reviewed and updated. While reviewing these policies an error in the numbering was discovered: 1314 is listed twice, it should be once with the second one following the first one (1314 Policy followed by 1314 Regulation, also 1324 is a duplicate of 1314 and therefore should be eliminated. Dr. Melendez will update this policy/regulation for the next policy meeting.

3. ADJOURNED

Meeting adjourned at 5:43 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Susan Seeger Chair, Policy Committee